
 Meeting Parish Council - 22 November 2020
As you are aware I cannot "do" Zoom and in the present lockdown, it would be breaking the rules to set up with another person to do so.  Here is my solution to a meeting.
A meeting via e-mail with no Zoom. Please give any replies or comments to any below items with Marg, who can collate and bring Chair's attention.  Minutes can then be published of the virtual meeting on the Website.
The Parish Council has had meetings during 2020.  On 7 0ctober 2020 regarding planning.  Marg, Pete and The Chair (TSA) met on 10 September 2020 to finalise the annual accounts.  These have been approved.  Our annual Charity Report has been submitted.  Our work continues.  We could not hold the AGM due to the first lockdown, but have been allowed to continue as a Parish Council during these torrid times.
Agenda
Reports from District and County Councillors - The Chair has not received any Minutes via e- mail.  However, Zoom Meetings continue.
Covid - These are updated so frequently, TSA does not share them with you.  We are all aware of our responsibilities.  The Hall can now be opened.  It now has a QR Poster, Temperature Tester, sanitising lotion, a register for people meeting/using the hall.  However, the Village Hall Committee has not agreed to open this yet (expect New Year; if another lockdown does not force its continued closure).
Parish Land -   Brash has been thrown into the field known as "The Furlongs" neighbouring "The Willows" property, a short distance from the boundary fence.  This will need burning at some point, as it is causing an obstruction for the hedge being cut along the boundary of his garden. 
Lengthsman - Contract has been signed and continues by current Lengthsman
TSA has frequent complaints, regarding the ditches not being dug along the final 20 yards towards Kyre*; ditches not being cleared correctly along the lane leading to Hanley Childe; and now the verge not being mowed correctly.  These ditches, apart from the final 20 yards, were cleared 2019.  
Proposal - Now that all other more important issues have been dealt with, TSA suggests we task the Lengthsman to complete the digging of ditches down near Kyre.  Are there any other requests for the Lengthsman?  
*Please note the lane has not flooded along this section, and has not been deemed a priority.  It serves access to a bridleway and one private property*.
Application Funding - Application to be made to Caroline Palethorpe for at least two table tennis tables for the Table Tennis Group.  Last year 2019, we submitted an application, but funds had run out prior to the deadline.  
Proposal - Clerk to resubmit our request as soon as possible for the funding of these, in preparation of the Table Tennis Club continuing.   Comments please?
Bank Balance:  £4,240.55 
Payments Made:  Atkinsons Accountants £42.50
[bookmark: _GoBack]                                  MHDC – Salt £124.72
                                  Clerk’s Salary and Expenses £316.63


Planning   
1.  On 7 0ctober 2020 a site meeting was made in a field along lane leading to Kyre, for a large Barn. Planning Application 20/01207/FUL. The Parish Councillors attending the meeting (TSA, PS, PH, LL, SS) were apprehensive approving the planning application, due to the location of where the barn was to be erected (in the middle of the field at the highest point), the size, and subsequent increase in traffic along the cul-de-sac lane.  Their recommendations made to Planning Department. This planning has been passed by the Planning Authority.
2.  There is a plan displayed at the Village Hall which gives details of proposed changes to the Hall.  Very briefly; wooden cladding, extended kitchen, re site entrance hall to the opposite end of the Hall to enable new disabled access, upgraded toilets for disabled use and creating more storage space.  
Comments please prior to submission for Planning.  No comments have been made by any members of the Parish - yet.
Gritting
Annual Letter Prepared for submission to the County Council regarding a slight change with the secondary route.  As you are all aware, three residents in Bell Lane have suffered stokes in the past year. One, fortunately, has recovered but sadly the other two have restricted mobility and are now living with daily carers.  Both have to use wheelchairs.  TSA has been trying to get Bell Lane gritted for the past five years with no success. In 2019 this request was passed to Caroline Palethorpe for support and resubmission.  This, too, was ignored.   During the change of domestic circumstances of residents in Ball Lane, and we are to protect the NHS, perhaps TSA's request maybe actioned.  
Action and Proposal - A copy of this Year’s letter to be placed on the Website.  
MP Harrier Baldwin to be asked for assistance.
Road Signs
Signs are continually being damaged by hedge, and verge cutters which will be damaging the flails (equipment) too.  
The Police have agreed to enforce the 40mph law on long the B4204, due to recent survey of traffic along this stretch of road. 

Finally, sadly TSA feels continually frustrated with proposals made by the Parish Council never being heard and wishes to resign as Chair of the Parish Council.
Proposal that we advertise for new Parish Councillors, and possibly a Chair.  Anyone fancy the Role!?
Date of Next Meeting - 9 February 2021 - Village Hall - COVID Restrictions permitting
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Thank you!
